Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
We ask the authority to provide the prices paid by the authority to independent and voluntary sector homecare providers for the provision of regulated social care services delivered to people aged 65 years or above in their own home, over a ‘reference period’ of Monday 8th to Sunday 14th September 2014, inclusive. Figures requested in items ‘a’ to ‘c’, below, should be expressed in pounds and pence per hour, as follows: 
a. The lowest rate per hour paid to any individual provider; £11.75

b. The highest rate per hour paid to any individual provider; £12.95

c. The average (“arithmetic mean”) price per hour paid to all providers for all hours of homecare services purchased; £12.43
d. The total hours of care purchased from all providers during the reference period. 15,303 hours and 15 minutes
The authority may, at its discretion, provide any qualifying statements or clarification about the figures returned. However, in doing so, the council should note our description of how we intend to use this data, outlined in section 5 of this letter. 

2. Interpretation 
The following guidance will assist the authority in selecting the correct data-sample to complete this request. In cases of doubt, the authority should apply a ‘common sense’ interpretation to the request outlined in section 1, above. 

The data sample used to provide this information should include: 

· Services delivered to adults aged 65 years and above; 

· Services which are primarily designed to provide personal care and support, including prompting to undertake such activities. 

The authority should exclude the following items from the data sample used: 

· Services provided to adults under 65 years of age; 

· Services provided primarily to support people with a learning disability or a physical disability; 

· Services which are charged by reference to a unit price, other than a price per hour (or part thereof); 

· Direct payments made to people in lieu of the provision of services by the council; 

· Services provided by any “in-house” homecare team, where the workforce is employed by the authority itself; 

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House 
Ground Floor

9 – 15 Princess Road West 
LEICESTER LE1 6TH
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

